NWPC RIGHTS OF WAY AND LENGTHSMAN – JAN 24
Footpath Officer:

Another relatively quiet month for practical work.  The RoW officer has again spent much time investigating and clearing the deluge of spurious and/or pedantic reports that appeared on the HCC ”Report a Problem” website, and am pleased to report that (for now) the majority have gone.

I added additional waymarkers to the start and finish of the NW FP1  which runs through the caravan storage yard north of the A343.

It was noted that the birch whips that have been planted along the FP RoW which we share with Over Wallop on the boundary of Marwood (NW FP2, OW FP7) are still in place.  I have passed this to the HCC Access team which will follow up, as this issue is germane to an ongoing Planning Application at this location. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sadly, it was seen that two of the three new Restricted Byway waymarkers at the A343 end of RB 40 (A30 – A343), adjacent to Phipson’s Garage have been removed by persons unknown.  I will follow this up with the HCC Access team.

A contractor appointed by HCC carried out an excellent refurbishment of the long footbridge adjacent to The Mill.

I have again checked and re-cleared the drain holes on the bend by Stewart’s Bridge to reduce pooling on the road opposite Gerrards Farm, cleared leaf fall out of the openings of the southern three road drains on Farley Street, and cleared leaf fall from the road drains around Wisdom Lane.  In conjunction with Cllr James, we have cleared away mud and leaves from a further two Fire Hydrant Covers along Heathman Street and Trout Lane, and carried out a litter pick on Farley Street from Stewarts Bridge to the Old Police House, filling two sacks of (mainly) fast food containers, tins and bottles.

Village volunteers led by Mr Piers Bingley responded quickly and cut away a tree that had been blown down across FP4 (Dean – Old Police House).  I would ask that NWPC formally records its appreciation.




Lengthsman Tasks carried out in December

RoW: Cutting away tree branches that had grown onto FP 19 near the Splash.  

Roads: Checked and re-opened the road drain grip opposite the Pump Station near the Heathman Street/Stockbridge Road junction. 

Lengthsman Tasks Set for December

RoW  Cutting away tree branches that are growing onto FP3 just north of Knockwood Lane.

Roads/Flooding Check and reopen grips on Bent Street near to Farley Street bridge.

Lengthsman Budget and Forward Look

The remaining budget is now £179.00  This still gives us headroom for the last two months of the FY to work on drains/grips if required.  I intend then to us any unused budget in March on early clearance of RoW.




Iain James
